

John McDevitt Via email:

request-492414-fd0a114d@whatdotheyknow.com

1st August, 2018

Information Governance

Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

Please contact Information Governance Direct line 024 7683 3323 infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Dear Sir,

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: REQ04405

Thank you for your request for information relating to speed cameras on Burnaby Road.

Your request:

I have noticed that in the last 24 hours that two yellow speed like cameras have been bolted onto lamp posts on Burnaby road by Coventry Council staff. The same section of road has also had a few speeding camera signs erected ie a camera symbol with a speed limit also visible implying that these are in fact speed cameras, Base on this could you please provide the following information

1) Are they speed cameras and if so what type are they i.e Fixed or part of a SPCS measuring speed system.

We can confirm that the Traffic Management Team have not put up any cameras at this location and that they are not speed cameras.

- 2) If they are not speeding cameras please inform the purpose for the cameras for example gathering data or dummy cameras used for traffic calming measures.
- 3) Are they a temporary or permanent fitting.

In respect of questions 2 and 3, we can confirm that we do not hold this information and are advising you as per Section 1(1) of the Act. This is because we have no information pertaining to whom has undertaken the installation of the cameras.

The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are looking for is already published on the <u>Council's web site</u> and in particular its FOI/EIR <u>Disclosure log</u>, <u>Council's Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Open Data</u> and <u>Facts about Coventry</u>.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance